Date: 18th March 2016 Edition: 23

Christ Church Contact



Message from the Head Teacher

Dear Parents/Carers,

Bullying is never tolerated at Christ Church and we make sure that any incidents are dealt with swiftly and issues are resolved as quickly as possible.

As it is expected of any school, we have an Antibullying Policy. However, we have always felt that it was written for parents rather than children. Therefore, a child friendly leaflet was written by Mrs Pullara and Mrs Phelan, our PSHE subject leaders. The leaflet was then discussed and edited, following the comments made by the children during the discussion at the Family Forum. The issues covered by the leaflet were also presented to the children in an assembly, written and led by our House Captains. We are very grateful for their input.

It has taken us a while to produce a final copy of the leaflet. However, I'm pleased to inform you that it is now ready and today each child from Year 1 to Year 6 is taking one copy home. We are also planning to have a permanent display where the children will always be able to get a new copy if needed; this was requested by the children.

We do hope the children will find the leaflet informative and easy to understand.

Ania Vaughan Head Teacher

Date for w/c 21st March 2016

Tues 22nd —KS1 Easter Production 2pm & 6pm

Wed 23rd —Easter Service at Church—9.30am

Wed 23rd—PSA Easter Egg Hunt—3.15pm £1 / child

Fri 25th March—Good Friday

Dates for w/c 28th March 2016

Mon 28th —Easter Monday

Thurs 31st — KS1 Trip to Mountfitchet Castle

Fri 1st — End of Spring Term 2.00pm Finish

Golden Book

Congratulations to the children who have been entered into the Golden Book this week.

Evelyn P—Butterworth Class

Kiera B—Butterworth Class

Luca O—Butterworth Class

Chloe F—Hargreaves Class

Oscar W—Hargreaves Class

Poppy G—Hargreaves Class

Jessica F—Horowitz Class

Sophie L—Horowitz Class

Blake C—Lewis Class

Katie H—Lewis Class

Berrie D-B—Lewis Class

Elsa B—Lewis Class

Phoebe M—Lewis Class

Imogen G—Lewis Class

Eloise M—Fine Class

Daniel R—Fine Class

Emily S—Tolkien Class

Finlay S—Tolkien Class

Molly A—Tolkien Class

Ellen H—Tolkien Class

Opeyemi A—Tolkien Class

Natasha T—Shakespeare Class

Messy Church

Messy Church meets this Sunday afternoon, 20th March, from 4pm to 6pm, in the Christ Church Centre, New Road, Ware. All members of the family are welcome and we hope you will join us. Our activities this month have an Easter theme. There will be various crafts on offer suitable for all ages, songs and stories during our celebration time, before we all eat tea together. It would be great to see you there. (Messy Church Coordinator)

'Aiming High in Faith, Love and Learning'